Email from Senator Richard G. Lugar - Indiana
Thank you for contacting me about the current challenges facing the automotive industry and the workers and retirees affected by this situation.

Upon receiving a number of letters on this issue, I shared these concerns with the Department of the Treasury. I agree that it is important for the Administration to carefully consider the counsel and positions of all vital stakeholders, including salaried employees and retirees of auto-related companies, during this restructuring effort. I also recognize how important health, pension and other retirement benefits are for individuals who have planned their retirements accordingly, and I will continue to work in Congress to support policies that help safeguard benefit plans and encourage employers to fully meet their obligations. I will also have your specific suggestions in mind as Congress considers legislation related to benefits for and the tax treatment of retired Americans.

As you likely know, Delphi announced on June 1, 2009, an agreement on its emergence from bankruptcy proceedings. In its 'Modified Plan,' Delphi states: the "Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC) may initiate an involuntary termination of the salaried pension plan.and is expected to enter into a settlement with Delphi that will result in the PBGC receiving certain consideration including an allowed prepetition unsecured claim in connection with resolving its claims and other asserted global liens."

I will continue to follow this issue closely as Delphi prepares to exit bankruptcy protection. I will also continue to support appropriate congressional oversight of the PBGC and other federal programs related to the security of employee benefits.

Thank you, again, for contacting me.

Sincerely,

Richard G. Lugar
United States Senator
